



Head Teacher: Mrs T. Cansdale Deputy Head: Mrs M. Milne

18th July 2025

As we end this academic year please can I say a huge thank you to parents, carers and families for their support this year.

We have had a super July in school with great turnouts at sports mornings, fantastic leavers events with a service, production, prom and picnic and lots of opportunities to celebrate a wonderfully kind, caring and fun year group who are more than ready for high school! We wish our Y6s well. If you are the parent of a Y6 – thank you for your involvement at St John's over their time here. We wish you well too and hope that you will stay in touch with us.

Important Information for the Summer Holidays and September:

- Term starts again for children on Tuesday 2nd September at 8.45am.
- If you are buying uniform remember you don't need to buy logo items supermarkets have some great offers and you can find details of our uniform here: <u>Uniform | St. John's Church of England Primary School</u>
- Children can wear all-black trainers every day of the week if you want a cheaper option than school shoes and trainers for PE days. PE days will remain Tuesday and Thursday, although our PE sessions will start on Thursday 4th September.
- The start of the summer holidays is the best time to have ears pierced if children are wanting theirs done, as we do ask for earrings to be removed during PE.
- The Bread and Butter Thing food project continues over the holidays on Mondays at 2.30pm for collection if you have had confirmation of your order. To register text: 07860 063304 with your full name, postcode and 'St John's Radcliffe'.
- If you have any concerns for the safety or well-being of a child over the holidays, if a child is in **immediate danger**, you should contact the Emergency Services 999 or Greater Manchester Police 101.
- If there is no immediate danger, or you need advice or information, you can telephone the Multi Agency Safeguarding Hub on 0161 253 5678 (outside normal office hours 0161 253 6606). This is a team of experienced children's services professionals, who are trained to deal with sensitive issues. They will ask you a few short questions to find out how best to deal with your concern.
- You can also contact the NSPCC helpline on 0808 800 5000.

If you email or phone school over the holidays we will get back to you when school opens in September. Have a lovely summer holiday and thank you on a personal note for the warm welcome I have had since joining the team in January.

Mrs Cansdale

Johnson Street, Radcliffe M26 1AW

0161 723 1078

stjohns@thesycamoretrust.co.uk www.stjohnsradcliffe.co.uk

